

16/3392/6

6 March 2017

Cody C fyi-request-5282-8ad9ffc7@requests.fyi.org.nz

## **Dear Cody**

I refer to your email dated 26 January 2017 in which you requested information on whether any/all Police vehicles are equipped with GPS or similar tracking equipment and if so, why the vehicle that was recently reported in the media as stolen was unable to be located, or if not (given that this potentially poses a safety hazard) why this has not been done yet.

Police neither confirms nor denies the existence or non-existence of the information that you have requested, pursuant to section 10 of the Official Information Act 1982.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Rob Morgan

Manager: Fleet Management Group